
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - MARCH 26, 2007 

REGION OF YORK TRAFFIC REVIEW- WESTON  ROAD AND VILLA ROYALE AVENUE 

Recommendation 

             Councillor Bernie DiVona recommends: 
 

1. The City of Vaughan receives the letter dated March 7, 2007 from Villa Royale Shopping 
Centre Inc. and requests the Region of York to review and complete a traffic control 
study in the vicinity of the above referenced intersection.  

 
2. That the City of Vaughan Council, acknowledge concerns raised by the local shopping 

centre, residents of Vellore with respect to volume of traffic, turning delay, pedestrian 
safety, and therefore  supports the request for the Regional Municipality of York to 
complete a traffic control study including options, costs, and opportunities to address the 
traffic and pedestrian safety matters raised.  

 
3. It is further requested, that the Regional Municipality of York, consults with the City of 

Vaughan Engineering Department and produce a report at the earliest opportunity, no 
later than the end of May 2007.  

 
 

Economic Impact 
 
No financial impact. 

Purpose 

To request a traffic study review of Weston Road and Villa Royale Avenue to address traffic, 
pedestrian safety.  

Background - Analysis and Options 

Since 2002 the area Vellore community has grown substantially and vehicular traffic has 
increased. A secondary school, community centre, and several shopping plazas now operate in 
the vicinity of Weston Road and Villa Royale Avenue.  Concerns have been raised with respect to 
lack of traffic signalization at the intersection of Weston Road and Villa Royale Avenue, 
pedestrian safety crossing to attend both the secondary school and community centre from an 
adjacent walkway, and vehicular access, turning delay, to the shopping plaza.  
 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 

Conclusion 

The traffic review will ensure the necessary and appropriate attention, examination and execution 
of traffic controls will be put in place to address both vehicular and pedestrian safety.  

 

 



Attachments 

Letter from Villa Royale Shopping Centre Inc. dated March 23, 2007. 

Report prepared by: 

Councillor Bernie  DiVona, ext. 8339. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 
Bernie DiVona 
Councillor – Ward 3 








